Planning application comment was submitted on the11 January 2025 18:12 PM
The following is a comment on application P243018/0 by Craig Kearney

Nature of feedback: Objecting to the application

Comment: Having lived in Kingsthorne for the Iast-HeIenswood is a thriving natural green environment
that is a haven for wildlife and plant life. The area provides a calm and peaceful place for local residents to enjoy
walks and connect with nature. Helenswood also provides a natural barrier against noise and light pollution form
the very busy A49 road. The erection of properties in this area would eradicate vital woodland taking away the
peace and tranquility that local residents crave when they move to villages such as Kingsthorne.

If the planning was granted for these two dwellings, would this then lead to further planning in the future that
could lead to the total loss of Helenswood as we know it.

Attachment:

Their contact details are as follows:

First name: Craig
Last nhame: Kearney
Postcode: HR2 8AL

Address: High Force, Kingsthorne, HR2 8AL

Infrastructure from section 106 to consider: The logistical implications for road access and driveways from/to
the village road

Link ID: https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/info/200142/planning_services/planning_application_search/details?
id=243018

Form reference: FS-Case-677807825



